
Oak Hills Athletic Boosters Minutes 
December 12, 2016 7:00 pm 

District office 
 
 
Present – Sherry Gregor, Sue Willenborg, Peggy Bepler, Heather Abrams, Don McGinnis, Dan Acus, Val Acus, Tony 
Hemmelgarn, 12 team parents 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm 
 
Presidents Report – Sherry Gregor – Eric Davis is the guest at the Sports Stag on January 16, 2017 7p.m. @ The 
Woodlands 
Winner of the 2016 Camaro – Mindi Shay 
Winner of $500 – Daniel Neuhaus 
Winner of $100 – Angela Roth  
 
Treasurer Report - Don McGinnis 

Budget Report Nov 2016 expenses – $26,540.23 
              Nov 2016 income – $36,182.00 
Net worth as of 11/30/2016 – $156,836.09 
  
Car money – approx. $11,000 profit so far 
 
Athletic Director Report – Tony Hemmelgarn –  Replacement of Turf.  Field is over 10 years old.  
Putting a Facilities Plan in place to improve all athletics.   
 
1st Vice President Report - Peggy Bepler – Got about 15 new memberships this month.  
 
2nd Vice President Report - Sue Willenborg –. Concessions are running smooth.  Spirit shop is open every Wednesday 
thru Christmas.  
 
Team Sports – 
Vote on giving girls LAX money to start a team for 2017/2018.  Vote outcome was all Yes votes from committee members. 
The team will get $4000.00 to start up.  $2000.00 from Boosters and $2000.00 from AD fund.  
 
Boys Basketball – Heading to Miami FL over Christmas break for a big tournament  
Wrestling – Heading to Medina OH for tournament    
Boys Bowling doing well.  2nd in the Holiday tournament 
 
              
Middle School Reports – 
DMS –7th girls basketball is 2-2, 8th girls are 2-2, both boys teams are looking for their first win but improving every 
day.  Our "new" wrestling team is 4-1 with wins over Three Rivers, Mariemont, Sycamore, and Milford.  Our gym floor was 
waxed over Thanksgiving break and looks great.  Our cheerleading team looks great in their new uniforms!   
 
BMS – No report 
 
RRMS – Our winter sports are off to a great start at Rapid Run. 
 
8th Grade Boys Basketball 
This group is using the motto "One More" for the 2016-17 season.  They made it to the finals last year and lost a close game in 
the finals to Mason.  They have high expectations and hope to win the championship by winning "one more" game.  The team is 
currently 2-0 with a big victory over a Wilson team they have never defeated over the years.  The Wilson AD informed me that it 
was his largest gate ever and the best 8th grade game he as seen in a long time.  The Rams came out on top 30-29. 
 
7th Grade Boys Basketball 
The seventh grade boys opened the season with a sound victory over East Central and then came up a couple points short 
against Wilson.  They are currently 1 and 1, but hope to improve that record this week with 4 games on the schedule. 
 
Due to some scheduling conflicts with opponents the boys teams have a busy week coming up. Fortunately, all four 
games are in the district so they won't be traveling much.   



12/12 - Monday @ Bridgetown 
12/13 - Tuesday vs. Sycamore Green 
12/14 - Wednesday vs. Fairfield White 
12/17 - Saturday vs. Garfield 
 
8th Grade Girls Basketball 
The 8th grade girls just finished a busy week.  A victory at Wilson on Tuesday, at home vs. White Oak on Wednesday, and loss 
at home vs. Sycamore Green on Thursday.  This brings the girls record to 3 and 2 for the season.  The girls continue to work 
hard and improve each day.  With only 8 ladies, the team is hoping to get healthy. Illness and injuries haven't allowed all 8 to 
work together often. 
 
7th Grade Girls Basketball 
The 7th grade girls are currently undefeated at 4 and 0.  The team has defeated Mason Green, Hopewell, Wilson, and White 
Oak.  The Wilson game was the only close game.  It went to overtime as Riley Grove scored with 4 seconds left in regulation to 
force overtime.  She then made two clutch free throws with 1.8 seconds left to win the game.  Her 21-point effort was a huge 
boost for the team.   
 
The girls teams will wrap up the first half of the season with a game vs. Garfield on 12/17 and the rivalry game vs. Delhi 
on 12/21.  Both games are at Rapid Run. 
 
OHMS Wrestling 
Coach Zang has been working hard with the OHMS wrestling team.  The team consists of 3 Bridgetown students and 17 Rapid 
Run students.  The team competed in the Woodland, KY Invitational on Saturday, December 3rd.  Colby Stoy finished 3rd and 
Lucas Stoddard finished 4th for the team.  The team has four matches prior to break and looks forward to more wrestlers 
placing. 
12/10 @ Garfield Middle School 
12/14 @ Delhi Tri Match 
12/17 @ Fairfield Invitational 
12/20 @ Norwood Tri Match 
 
OHMS Swim and Dive 
Here is the announcement Coach Schott sent me after their first meet. Joe Toney might send you a larger write up.   

Your Aqua Scots defeated Taylor with a score of 86-59. 

Top finishers include: 

Nathan Wall - Medley Relay, 200 Free, 100 Breaststroke, Free Relay 

Anna Tiernan - IM, 100 Fly, Free Relay 

Maria White - 50 Fly 

Ellie Cox - 50 Breaststroke, Free Relay 

 
 
Dates to make on the calendar: 
Next meeting – Monday January 9, at 7pm at District Office 
Meeting adjourned 7:51pm  
Submitted by Heather Abrams 

 


